[image: ]


Transitional Deed Governance Group
Meeting 4/2015

1 September 2015
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting summary

The Transitional Deed Governance Group (TDGG) met on Tuesday 1 September – it’s first formal meeting since May 2015, as the scheduled July meeting was cancelled.
There have been a number of personnel changes since the last meeting. New faces present were Frances Clement (representing Pork NZ), Michael Ahern – representing Onions NZ as an observer), and Richard Palmer (representing Hort NZ as an observer).
The primary discussion at the meeting revolved around the setting of objectives for GIA for the 15/16 year and beyond.  A specific role of the TDGG is to give direction to the Secretariat, and to approve the Secretariat’s work plan, and in the context of this there was wide ranging discussion about what success for the GIA partnership might look like.  At its next full meeting (currently scheduled for 3 November 2015), TDGG expects to consider its role going forward, and the associated roles of the Secretariat, industry Signatories, and MPI, in the continued progress of GIA.
TDGG noted that it is a requirement of the Deed that its operation will be reviewed after two years from commencement (which was April 2014). A sub-committee will be formed to consider this matter in more detail and report options back to the wider TDGG at the November meeting.
Whilst there is still a formal review process to be held, TDGG briefly considered the current Auckland fruit fly response, and its implications for the GIA partnership.  Amongst other things, the need for strong fiscal modelling, data collection, and process was agreed – as the reconciliation of commitments both during and after a response will form a key part of partners delivering on commitments under operational agreements.  Both MPI and the GIA Secretariat have a role in developing and implementing the requisite systems.
TDGG expects to hold a teleconference in late September 2015 to be briefed on the progress of the Minister’s Biosecurity 2025 review, and provide input from a GIA partner perspective.   
TDGG has continued the practice of inviting observers to assist it in its deliberations (those observers either representing pan-sectoral interests, or near-Signatory industry groups).  Whilst not all members were available to attend the recent meeting, the current core membership of TDGG is as follows – 
TDGG attendees
Geoff Gwyn - representing MPI (Chair)
Frances Clement - representing NZ Pork
Barry O’Neil – representing Kiwifruit Vine Health
Trish Pearce - representing NZ Equine Health Association
Alan Pollard - representing Pipfruit NZ




Observers
Michael Ahern - representing Onions NZ
Lindsay Burton (DCANZ) - representing the dairy and red meat sectors
Richard Palmer (Hort NZ) representing the wider horticultural sector
David Rhodes representing (NZ Forestry Owners Association) – representing forestry sector
It is expected that 2-3 additional observers, representing near Signatory industry bodies, will participate in forthcoming TDGG meetings.
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